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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, November 18, 2021 10:00-11:00 
At the Perley School

In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Tina Los, Director of Essex County Asset Builders Network (ECAB), Doug Dawes, Selectman Chair, Police Chief Don Cudmore, PAARI Recovery Coach Beth Blazonis. 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M.

The committee unanimously VOTED TO APPROVE meeting minutes for 9/16/21 and 10/21/21.

Selectman Doug Dawes provided us with a brief financial update. Currently, per Town Accountant Mary McMenemy, the GeorgetownCARES (restored) budget line item has $12,500 in it. If we wish to move another $12,500 into it, that will require a request for either a FinComm vote or a Town Meeting vote. For our next meeting, we will seek to have confirmation about the process to do that. 
The Committee unanimously VOTED TO APPROVE The FY22 MOU with Essex County Asset Builder Network (aka ECAB) and full payment of the related 11/16/21 Invoice for $5,000 payable to the City of Newburyport for administration of the Georgetown Schools Fall 2021 Attitudes and Behavior Survey and other Technical Assistance. 

The Committee unanimously VOTED TO APPROVE The Pettengill House, Inc. GeorgetownCARES FY 2022 Agreement and full payment of the related PHI-GEORGETOWNCARES Funding Invoice FY 2022 for $7,500 payable to The Pettengill House, Inc. for delivery of agreed upon FY 2022 services including outreach & consultations for overdose/substance misuse events for Georgetown residents. 

The committee anticipates another potential FY2022 invoice from ECAB (the City of Newburyport) to provide the GYCC with continuing technical assistance, asset building programs, and You Have a Village Memberships, as we did last Spring, amount to be determined, in January if GCCC funding is available by then. 

Finally, we had a conversation about the Opioid Distributors Settlement. https://www.mma.org/cities-towns-urged-to-sign-on-to-agreement-providing-millions-to-abate-opioid-crisis/ 

From information online, it appears that

- The total settlement is $537 million over 18 years to the Commonwealth of MA. 
- Per year, divided by 18, that comes to $31.8 million. The administration of the funds will continue each year, with unused portions returning to said fund, not the state's "general fund." 

- Dividing $31.8 million by 351 communities (actually the # of school districts as I understand it), we have $900K per district.

- However, only 15% of the whole settlement will go to municipalities, bringing the average to $136K per district. 

- Considering that Georgetown is small and has a low 7% of free & reduced lunch participation, I imagine we could receive 20% or less of the average per district, bringing us to $27K/year. That's probably generous, we might end up with $20K (maximum) if we are very lucky. 

- The good news for the GCCC: the application (2 forms) is easy to fill out, no grant-writing skills or data-collection necessary. The application is due on January 2, 2022. 
Pam could find no specific mission for the funding to the municipalities. However, we assume it is the same or similar to the mission I found for the statewide fund, 

The fund shall be expended to mitigate the impacts of the opioid epidemic in the commonwealth, including, but not limited to, expanding access to opioid use disorder prevention, intervention, treatment and recovery options.

Doug agreed to look at the application and potentially submit it to the state on behalf of Georgetown. 
In light of potential changes in state funding – either through the Opioid Distributor Settlement or with sources such as the Essex County Outreach Program http://www.essexcountyoutreach.com/ – we will want to continually consider the best, most cost-effective ways to meet the needs of our Georgetown residents struggling or in crisis with substance misuse events & disorders going forward. 

· NEXT MEETINGS – 2021-2022 –Jan. 20th, March 17th, May 19th, June 16th. 
· At our next meeting on Jan. 20th, we will further discuss 
- Essex County Outreach programs and other services for Georgetown Residents, 
- Report from Town Accountant regarding financial budget status & process to release further funds,  - FY22 ECAB Invoice for GYCC consulting services, 
- Fall 21 A&B Survey update

- Update/report from Pettengill, regarding services & inclusion in catchment area
ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:00am. 








Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist
GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      
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